## **Bonenfant, Janice**

From:

Bouchard, Candace

Sent:

Wednesday, October 17, 2018 11:41 AM

To:

Bonenfant, Janice

Cc:

jpbouley@comcast.net; gailmatson@comcast.net; amandakgrady@gmail.com

Subject:

Fwd: Citizenship classes

Janice,

Would you please place the below letter on the Council's November agenda as an item to be referred to RPAC?

Thank you.

Candace

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: ghana dahal <gshyamdahal@gmail.com>
Date: October 17, 2018 at 9:20:33 AM EDT

To: Amanda Grady Sexton <a href="mailto://amandakgrady@gmail.com">"ewbouchard@concordnh.gov"">mailto://amandakgrady@gmail.com</a>>, "ewbouchard@concordnh.gov"

<a href="mailto:</a> <a href="mailto:cwbouchard@concordnh.gov">cwbouchard@concordnh.gov</a> <a href="mailto:subject">Subject: Citizenship classes</a>

Dear Candace and Amanda,

This is Ghana Sharma from Concord , the former employee of Building Community of NH(BCNH), the organisation had several programs to benefit. New Americans in several fields since2012. One of the most important field was Civic engagement/citizenship classes, since this was started more than 70 New Americans with limited language skill obtained citizenship certificates through that class, mostly the adults are employees that they do not have time to attend the classes in weekdays , unforftunately because of some technical factors ,the above organisation is inactive in Concord , I have 17 adults students participating in the class but currently no space to do so. Any advise or suggestions would be great at this point to adress the need of those 17 crew onboard . The classes were stopped since 4weeks from now and the usual schedule was 7:00am to 9:30am every Saturday and Sunday.

Thank you

Always sincerely

Ghana Sharma